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16th June 2017 Newsletter No: 9 Mission Statement 
To provide an affordable, quality Catholic education. 

Vision Statement 
St Joseph’s School, as an integral part of the Waroona Catholic Community,                                                       

is inspired by Christ’s teachings.  
We endeavour to nurture all children to grow as confident, independent, life-long learners, enabling them  

to  contribute to society with dignity, respect and a spirit of service. 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, Friends and Students of St Joseph’s School,           
                                          

“Lord, I believe you are truly present in the Blessed Sacrament. You are my life and 

my hope. Draw me more deeply to yourself and transform my heart through your 

abiding love. Amen” (Body & Blood of Christ – Sunday June 18th) 

4-Year Old Kindergarten Enrolment:  Thank you to those families who have met with me and 
had their Kindergarten enrolment interview for 2018.  If there are still parents who have not 
yet filled in an enrolment application form and dropped it into the school office, can I please 
ask that you do so as soon as possible.  Eligible children would be born between 1 July 2013 
and 30 June 2014.  Families with siblings already enrolled in the school will still need to enrol 
their child for 4-Year Old Kindergarten.  
Sacrament of Confirmation:  Last Saturday evening, 12 candidates from Year 6 received the                   
Sacrament of Confirmation.  I’d like to sincerely thank Fr Tony Chiera for being the main     
celebrant on the night and confirming our students and to Jenny Gorman, Del Leahy, Lyn   
Della Franca, Fr Jay and especially Sophie Figueiredo for their dedication and assistance 
throughout the Sacramental programme.                             
Reports:  On Wednesday 28 June, students in Years PP-6 will bring home their school report 
and sample work book for Semester One.  All the children have been working extremely hard 
throughout the semester and have achieved some very pleasing results.  Please take the time 
to sit down and talk through the report with your child.  We are all unique and it is important 
not to compare your child with other children in the classroom or even with siblings.  Each 
person has their own strengths and areas for growth.  Please do not hesitate to contact your 
classroom teacher should you wish to meet with them following receipt of the school report. 
Over the next two Mondays,  as part of the reporting process, Mrs Fuller will be conducting 
Kindy Parent-Teacher interviews. At the end of the semester, each Kindy family would have 
received a work sample portfolio and had an interview with Mrs Fuller regarding their child’s 
personal and social development.                                                                                                     
MJR Award:  Congratulations to Evana Napoli in Year 4 who was our recent MJR Award     
recipient. She was nominated by members of our school community for: "Evana is always a 
kind, caring and generous person.  She puts the needs and interests of others before herself 
and ensures that those around her are happy and cared for.  Evana you really do ‘Make Jesus 
Real’ in our school, each and every day and we are very lucky to have you as a shining star in 
our community!”                                                     
Thank You:  Congratulations to Madeleine Fimmano (Year 5) and Deanne Riches (Year 3) who 
have completed their 4-week practicum here at St Joseph’s.  Thank you for being part of our 
school and I know the students will miss you both very much.  We wish you the very best in 
your future teaching career.  
End of Term Mass:  The Year 4 class will lead the whole school in an end of term Mass on 
Friday 30th June.  Mass will commence at 9am in the Church.  Parents and friends are most 
welcome to join us. 

Travis Bienkowski - Principal                Striving In Faith 

 

 

From the Principal 

Dates to Remember 
 

Term 2     26/04/17—30/06/17 
Term 3     18/07/17—22/09/17 
Term 4     10/10/17—08/12/17 
 

TERM 2 
Wednesday, June 21 
Badminton  Clinic, Yr 1—4, 6 
 

Friday, June 23 
Casuals for Catholics Day—
Gold coin donation 
P & F Krispy Kreme Delivery 
Aussie Sports Yrs 5 & 6,        
Waroona 
 

Wednesday, June 28 
Assembly, Yr 4 
 

Friday, June 30 
Newsletter 
End of Term Mass, Yr 4, 9am 
 

Monday, July 17 
PUPIL FREE DAY 
 

Tuesday, July 18 
First Eucharist Parent &      
Candidate Meeting, 6pm 
 

Sunday, July 23 
First Eucharist Commitment 
Mass, 8:30am 
 

Monday, July 24 
The NED Show Incursion, 
1:45—2:30pm 
 

Wednesday, July 26 
Grandparents Day Mass (Yr 5) 
and Morning Tea, 9am 
 

Thursday, July 27 
NAIDOC Week Cultural Day & 
Incursion 
 

Friday, July 28 
Newsletter 
NED Playzone 
 

Wednesday, August 2 
Assembly (News) Yr 3 
 

Thursday, August 3 
Yr 4 1st Eucharist Retreat 
 
 



SCHOOL NEWS 

MJR Award Winner –  Evana Napoli (Yr 4) 
How did you feel when your name was announced?  Really excited and surprised. 
Who's your hero? My friends and family. 
Why do you think you won the MJR award?  Because I am very nice and I play nicely with other people. 
What do you think about the award?  That its good for our school because it teaches us how to be nice 
to each other 
What is your favourite thing to do? At school I like Art. At home I play with my sister. 
What is something you'll do with Joseph the Bear, while he is with you?  Play with him and help me 
make things.  I will make a bed for him to sleep in. 
Last words? I am really surprised when they said my name and I was shaking  when I walked up there. 

Did you know……. 

 Ruby M (Yr 2)  has been dancing up a storm again. She recently won 2 bronze medals for Standard, 1 silver medal for 
New Vogue and 4 gold medals for Latin. Sounds like she is very good and the quick dancing! Well done Ruby. 

 Mr Matt Lunny (Brayden PP) was the first dad to attend a P&F meeting in a long time - we look forward to seeing more 
dads attend P&F meetings in the future!  

 Congratulations to Ms Thakar (Yashvi Kindy) for recently becoming an Australian Citizen.  
We hope that you have given Vegemite a try already!! 

 The Year 1’s are loving their new sand pit toys which they use at recess and lunchtime.  

 A HUGE thank you to the lovely Mums that cooked in the canteen yesterday for our yummy 
chicken skewers and fried rice. Simone M, Jen D and Lisa R, we couldn’t do it without you!! 

 When you pray for others, God listens to you and blesses them; sometimes, when you are 
safe and happy, remember that someone has prayed for you. 

 Miss Figueiredo can do more push-ups then Mr Bienkowski. 

 The Year 6 class caught an octopus every day at their camp in Albany. 

 Mr Bienkowski thinks he can moonwalk just as good as Michael Jackson. Make sure you ask him to show you! 

 We still need another volunteer in canteen for both Tuesday, June 20 and Friday, June 30. Please contact Heather 
Brown if you are able to assist, even between the hours of 10am and 1pm would be helpful. 

   Making Jesus Real    

 A Happy Chappy or Happy Chicky are:       

 Cheerful and friendly 

 Good listeners 

 Helpful (at home and at school) 

 Generous, thinks of others and are givers 

 Kind, forgiving and grateful 

 TUP—Tolerant, Understanding, Patient 

 Encouraging, honest (with self and others) 

and humble 

           

  Happy Chappies come from the WEST. They are: 

Welcoming, Encouraging, Sorry, Thanks 



Parish Mass Times 
      SATURDAY: 6.00 pm         SUNDAY: 8.30am       
               WEEKDAYS:  Wednesday & Friday 9am Waroona           

SACRAMENT OF PENANCE : 3rd & 4th Sundays, 8.00am Waroona          

Parish Priest: Fr Jayan Johnson HGN, Phone 9733 1225  

St Patrick’s Church Cleaning Roster 
 

No roster at this time 

    

 

 

 

 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER 

Tuesday, June 20:    Rebecca Fiorenza,  

Friday, June 23 :  Tash Pitter, Kaz Martelli,  

    Cath Dwyer 

Tuesday, June 27 :  Cassy Newman, Rochelle  

    Jenkinson, Harrena Platell 

Friday, June 30 :  Jen Stokes 

 

  Altar Servers 
June 18th : Marl A, Lily & Indi DF 
June 25th : Ryleigh & Thomas S, Angelyne J 
July 2nd : Nicholas D, Morgan D, Taylah P 

UNIFORM SHOP                                                                                 
The uniform shop will be open every Monday between 

8:40am—9:40am during school term. If you need to order 
something outside of the usual uniform day and hour,  
please fill in an order form (either collect one from the 

office or  download from the school website) and leave it 
with full payment (correct money if paying by cash) in the 

office. The uniform shop volunteers will fill the order when 
they are in on the next Monday, sending the items home 

with your  eldest child. "Buy & Sell Waroona School          
Uniforms" is a Facebook page set up for Waroona schools 

second hand uniforms also.    

 Eftpos facilities are available 

A copy of the school uniform policy can be found on the 
school website at : www.stjoeswaroona.wa.edu.au.    

  

Look who came to visit Miss 

Baggetta this week to         

celebrate her very special 

birthday.  St Joseph’s has its 

very own royal! From all the 

staff, we wish her a             

wonderful year, full of fun 

memory making events. 

http://www.stjoeswaroona.wa.edu.au/app/webroot/js/tiny_mce/plugins/filemanager/files/Uniform_and_Grooming_Policy_2016.pdf







